Jordan Township Board Meeting
October 23 2017

Meeting called to order at 7:00P.M. With the pledge of allegiance

Present: Timothy Morris, Donna Theibert, Patricia Nemecek, Steven Houtman, Kevin King

Motion: Made be King second by Houtman to accept the minutes as written.  All in favor

Treasurer’s report acknowledged Nemecek after talking to the auditors reported that accuracy must be used in entering governmental expenditures into the proper categories.  At this point in time the expenditures have been properly categorized.
Paid bills acknowledged.  Theibert reported that the treasurer’s report and paid bills did not balance as she did not enter $26.00 for a stop payment on check #4251 and a bank charge of $127.95 for the printing of checks. These two entries will make the two reports balance

Motion: Made by Nemecek second Houtman all in favor to pay bills.

Dawn Lavanway made a report.  She suggested to check on our contract with the fire dept on whether they will remove trees near the road.

OLD BUSINESS:

· King reported that he is still waiting on a report from the fire department.  The EMS reported that their runs are up 
· Morris reported that there is progress on the sign and he hopes that it will be put up soon.
· Nemecek will check on fees if any for the BS&A program that she would like the township to implement

OLD BUSINESS:

· SET was put at $2.00 per parcel and a new resolute wage was made for the treasurer. The resolution salary of $5940 plus the SET of $1830 will come to a  salary of $7770.00

· Nemecek will follow the guidelines of MTA with the rules of the over under practice of doing property taxes.

· We will stay with the practice of inserting the pink slips for cleanup day into the property tax receipts.

· Nemecek was approached by Americore about doing projects in the area for the community. They have asked for ideas about what they might be able to do.

· Amy Brown from the North Health Dept. asked Theibert about a survey for Marijuana stores in the township.  The townships are against any stores coming into the township.

· MTA said that with the Rand Mileage that the township is properly clocking the mileage for the activities that are to be reimbursed. MTA also stated that verification for attendance at the activity must be provided
PUBLIC COMMENT:
· Morris was asked about the breakdown of the fire hydrant.
· Morris was asked about what was going on with the Riverside action.

ADJOURN: 8:28 P.M.
Timothy Morris Supervisor                                                                                                      Donna Theibert Clerk
